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Family Spotlight
Congratulations to the family of Brooke and Ivy Seligman in Mrs. Hershey's Kindergarten class for being named the National Military Family Association's Public Health Service Family of the Year 2010.  The winners are selected by their own interesting family story, service to country and service to community.  Brooke and Ivy’s father is an active duty social worker for Public Health Service for over nine years, and they have lived in four states spanning from Texas, where the girls were born, to Maryland. The Seligmans will go on to compete against six other families nominated by other branches of the military for the overall title.  There will be an awards ceremony in November and a slideshow presentation of them appearing on YouTube. 
If you’d like to recognize your family’s achievements, please email Susan Read, see p.2 for contact info.
Mark Your Calendars
Restaurant Night at Austin Grill will be held on Monday, Oct. 25th from 5 to 9 p.m.  It’s located in Rockville Town Square, 36 Maryland Avenue, Unit A.  Be sure to bring your flyer.  Flyers came home in backpacks and also can be downloaded from the listserv.  Fifteen percent of your check before tax will go to RPES for dine-in or carry-out.  For more information, contact Suzanne Smith, srrn74@hotmail.com.  

The first Cultural Arts assembly will take place on Oct. 26th and will feature Brain Curry's "The Magical Math Tour 2".  Thank you to Kim Testa, Janice Woo, and Brandy Carlson for bringing these wonderful PTA-sponsored programs to Ritchie Park.  Our Cultural Arts Chairs have been working hard at organizing a great line-up of enriching assemblies, programs, author's visits, and workshops for the school year.  
Next WASTE FREE WEDNESDAYs are on Oct. 27th and Nov. 3rd.  All students who show participation by packing “zero trash” lunches will be entered in the Waste Free Wednesday Raffle, where they can win fun and exciting prizes.  Some prizes include, "Reusie" lunch bags, washable water bottles, and a very special Limited Edition Green Ritchie Park t-shirt.  Please contact Cat Goodyear, catgoodyear@ gmail.com for more info.  Be part of teaching our kids how to be kind to the environment!  

Advocacy Corner:  Plans for RPES Addition to be Revealed Next Week
Montgomery County Public Schools (MCPS) manages two types of budgets – its capital budget and its operating budget.  Both affect Ritchie Park and community input is critical throughout the budget formulation, review and approval process.  THAT’S YOU!!  (This newsletter focuses on the upcoming Capital Budget proposals; the Operating Budget proposal will be released on Dec. 9.  Look for more info in a future newsletter.)
The Capital Budget funds, among other things, construction of additions and new schools, tear-downs and rebuilds of older schools, and overhaul of technology at schools called “tech mods.”  The Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) is a five-year plan that is approved in even-numbered years and amended in odd-numbered years.  Our current CIP runs from FY2011-16 and will be amended this school year.  The process begins with a proposal by the Superintendent to the Montgomery County Board of Education (BOE) next week and concludes in the Spring with approval by the Montgomery County Council.  

If you have seen the Gazette and other news sources recently, you know that all four elementary schools in the Richard Montgomery (RM) Cluster are over capacity and this “wave” of students is headed to Julius West Middle School, which is projected to be over capacity within the next five years.  RPES hosts five relocatable classrooms and all other elementary schools in our cluster have some too.  A preview of enrollment projections presented to the BOE on Oct. 12th identified the RM cluster as being among the top 3 in the County to be affected by growth in enrollment.

SO WHAT’S THE PLAN FOR ADDRESSING THIS ENROLLMENT GROWTH?  The Superintendent’s recommended amendments to the CIP will be released on Oct. 28th.  We’ll learn then whether he recommends funding for our addition and his plans for the other schools in our cluster and in the County.  We expect the RM cluster growth issues to be discussed in the proposed CIP amendments, but we won’t know any details until Thursday.  Look for information on the listserv when it is released.
PLEASE PLAN ON ATTENDING THE NOVEMBER 4 PTA MEETING at 7:30 pm.  We’ll be discussing the details of the proposed CIP plans, which we hope includes RPES and Julius West MS.  Our cluster testifies before the BOE on Nov. 11 and the BOE will vote on the CIP budget on Nov. 18th.  Your input during this time period can make a HUGE difference.  Questions?  Please contact Cheryl Moss Herman at hermanfour@msn.com or 301-610-6634.
WAYS TO VOLUNTEER
Send pictures you’d like to share for the Yearbook, to Michelle Logsdon, michelle.logsdon@verizon.net.  The more pictures we have the better.  Michelle would really appreciate pictures from school events, such as Halloween parties and Pizza Bingo.  Pictures can be uploaded to Michelle’s Picasso album, which allows for easy uploads.  Please contact Michelle for more information.
Although there are several after school activity options already in place at our school, we think there might be room for more.  Recently parents have inquired about Spanish, Chess and Girls on the Run (a running and healthy body image club).   These would all be great opportunities for our kids but they all lack one thing—a parent leader!  If you are interested in finding out more about leading one of these clubs, please contact Karla Berggren, see sidebar.  Please also let her know if you have any other great ideas for afterschool programming.
A BIG THANK YOU TO…
· Everyone who attended Volunteer Orientation.  We have over 100 volunteered trained.  And a big thank you to Christine Van Essen and Natalie Childs for presenting valuable information at Orientation and for all that they do to facilitate volunteering at Ritchie Park.
· Stephanie Hart and Rachel Cohen Hicks for organizing Pizza Bingo. What a great event!   We made over $1600! Thanks also to Ms. Long and all the teachers who called Bingo numbers during the night. We also appreciated Ritchie Park parent Manpreet Singh of New York Life Insurance Company, for providing free Child ID cards to families during Pizza Bingo.
· Linda Montgomery and Erin Lobato for applying for Capital One Bank’s Devastatingly Local Program and receiving $1000 for improved technologies for our school.  Thank you Capital One Bank!
2010-2011 RPES PTA Officers


Jennifer Young, President


young.jennifer@gmail.com


301-309-8764


�Stephanie DiFrancesco, President-Elect


sdifrancesco@live.com


301-340-7696�


Sharri Freedman, Fundraising VP �sharribeth@aol.com


301-251-4478





Karla Berggren. Programs VP


Karla_hunt_berg@yahoo.com


301-424-8878


�Angie Dixson, Secretary


angiedixson@aol.com


301-340-7266


 �Carrie Hirshfield, Treasurer


chirshfield@yahoo.com


301-605-7009 





PTA Board of Directors also includes the following members: 


Cheryl Moss Herman, Delegate to MoCo Council of PTAs and Cluster Coordinator for RM Cluster


hermanfour@msn.com


301-610-6634�


Richard Hart, Delegate to MoCo Council of PTAs and Past President


theharts99@yahoo.com


301-424-3446�


Marquette Heaven, Membership Chair


marquetteheaven@aol.com


301-294-6540�


Randi Freundlich, Communications Chair


�HYPERLINK "http://us.mc1121.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=rwfreundlich@gmail.com"�rwfreundlich@gmail.com�


301-424-0663�


Catherine McCoskey, Teacher Representative


Catherine_L_McCoskey@mcpsmd.org


301-279-8475�


Catherine Long, Principal


Catherine_Long@mcpsmd.org


301-279-8475





Mary Ellen Dixon, Asst. Principal


MaryEllen_Dixon@mcpsmd.org


301-279-8475 





Upcoming PTA Events


Oct. 25, 5-9 p.m.�
Restaurant Night at Austin Grill�
�
Oct. 26, 1 p.m.�
Magical Math Tour 2 Cultural Assembly �
�
Oct. 27, lunch time�
Waste Free Wednesdays�
�
Oct. 28, 7-9 p.m.


�
MCPS BOE Community Forum at Wheaton HS�
�
Oct. 29, 2 p.m.�
Halloween Party and Parade�
�
Nov. 3, lunch�
Waste Free Wednesdays�
�
Nov. 4, 7:30 p.m.�
PTA Meeting on CIP budget�
�






Reminders:


Record your hours in the sign-in book in the office as you volunteer or email your totals at the end of the month to Christine Van Essen, vanessenjc@earthlink.net.  It is very important to be counted and show MCPS and the BOE how much time and energy we put into our school. 


Keep those used printer ink cartridges coming! RP earns $1 for each cartridge we recycle. What a great way to help the Earth and Ritchie Park at the same time! Cartridges should be put in a zip lock bag and dropped off in the Media Center.


Subscribe to the PTA listserv (even if you aren't yet a PTA member) to get all the latest announcements about programs and events.  All you need to do is send an email to RPESPTA-subscribe@yahoogroups.com. 












Please send comments and suggestions to newsletter editor, Susan Read, zwschen@yahoo.com.

